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Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

I am delighted to have the opportunity to write to you and tell you about all of the 
wonderful things that have been happening in school this week.  

As I have walked around school, it has been brilliant to see our   children acƟvely 
engaged in their learning and being: ‘Ready, Respecƞul and  Responsible.’ A special 
menƟon  must be given to our RecepƟon class and new children who've joined us - 
all are seƩling in to St James' life beauƟfully! 

This half term our weekly Headteacher’s Award Winners are based on the Journey Driver-Joyful 
Readers and this is something I have seen in acƟon all week.  RecepƟon found a mysterious hole in 
the woodland so they all peered inside and wondered what animal could be in the hole before they 
start their new story, ‘The  Something.’ Year 1 have been reading ‘Old Bear’ which is  favourite of 
mine and one that I used to read to my daughter when she was younger.  

Today some of our Year 6 children delivered Head Boy and Head Girl speeches and to say I am      
beyond proud of each and every one of them is an understatement. They were so arƟculate and  
confident.  Our new Vision Ambassadors and Journey Leader Teams were also voted on. I can’t wait 
to find out the results on Monday.  

AƩendance will be a conƟnued focus this year as we have a 97% target to achieve. Whilst our aƩend-
ance has improved and the number of children below 90% aƩendance has decreased, there is sƟll 
work to be done. Our  teachers are providing an excellent educaƟon in every classroom, everyday - 
every day missed is a missed learning opportunity! AƩendance has been off to a flying start with a 
wonderful 97.4% for the week. Keep-up the  great work and ensure that children are not missing out 
on learning opportuniƟes. 

Next week we have our Meet the Techer MeeƟngs. More  informaƟon can be found on page  5. 
Please do try to aƩend this meeƟng as it is the perfect opportunity to find out about what your child 
will be learning and what is expected of them in their new classes.  On Thursday we  have a team 
from the Liverpool Heart and Chest hospital visiƟng school to carry out health checks on parents and 
carers. I also look forward to seeing lots of you on Friday 23rd September at 9am for our  first Coffee 
Morning of the year. 

Have a lovely weekend 

                                                                Love Mrs Briers x 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

Thankfulness 

Learn, Laugh and Live with the Love of God 



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

97.8% 

162 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

98.1% 

Reception 98.6% 

Year 1 100% 

Year 2 97.3% 

Year 3 96.8% 

Year 4 98.6% 

Year 5  98.0% 

Year 6  97.8% 



Weekly Headteacher’s Award  

Winners 

Journey Driver Focus:  

Joyful Readers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 1 

 

Bobby Fairhurst 

YEAR 2 

 

Joseph Webb 

YEAR 3 

 

David Varga 

YEAR 4 

 

Olive-ChrisƟna Adabie  

YEAR 5 

 

Logan Chick 

YEAR 6 Lilly-Mae McKenzie 

Reading at St James 
 

“Evidence suggests that children who read for enjoyment every day not only perform beƩer in 
reading tests than hose who don’t, but also develop a broader vocabulary, increased general 
knowledge and a beƩer understanding 
of other cultures. Infact, reading for pleasure is more likely to determine whether a child does well 
at school than their social or economic background.” Pearson 2021) 
At St James, we place high importance on daily reading. Each child is provided with a reading     
record and books to take home. It might seem like everything has gone digital, but books sƟll play 
a very important part in school life. As well as giving your child a head start, developing a love of 
reading can be really enjoyable.  
Make books and stories part of everyday life: 
● Build a reading story into a rouƟne - a story at bedƟme. 
● SƟck your feet up and let your child see your reading a book. 
● Go to the library with your child. 
● Read in fun places. 
● Give books as birthday presents - this will show you value them. 
● Keep books in your bag or the car. 







 

 

 

Please join us to meet your child's new 
class teacher and to find out more 
about the year ahead.  

· Monday  18th September— 

years 1, 3 and  5 

· Tuesday  19th September- 

years 2, 4 and 6. 

Please enter school via the main       
entrance for safeguarding purposes.  

Sessions start at 3:30pm. 

Creche facility available in the hall so 
that parents only can aƩend sessions.  

Please only use if needed.  

      DEMOCRACY DAY 

 

All classes from Y1 -Y6 have discussed the importance of our BriƟsh Values 

‘Democracy’ and ‘Individual Liberty’ today.  Head Girl and Head Boy  
speeches were wriƩen and given in front of the whole school and then 
voƟng began for their preferred candidate. Children  in years 2-6 who  

wanted to  represent their class as a Vision Ambassador gave speeches to 
their class and then voƟng began again. Each child from  Years 1-6 also    
voted for which Journey Leader Team they would like to join.  Teams will  
meet half termly and children will see their ideas and thoughts  being lived 
out around school! All results will be announced on Monday.  

CLUBS 

 

 

 

 

We are running the following aŌer 
school clubs this half term: 

· Monday-Arts and CraŌs for Year 
1 and Year 2 with Miss Hunter 

· Monday-MulƟ-skills for Year 4 
and Year 5 with our Sports 
Coach Miss Dodson 

· Thursday-Football for Year 5 
and Year 6 with Mr Moon. 



AƩendance  
Just before the holiday, all schools in England received a message from the 
Secretary of State for EducaƟon, outlining the concerns linked to aƩendance 
naƟonwide. Whilst our aƩendance has improved and the number of children 
below 90% aƩendance has decreased, there is sƟll work to be done.  
Parents are required under the EducaƟon Act (1996) to ensure children aƩend 
school regularly. The headteacher of a school has a discreƟonary power to au-
thorise absence only in excepƟonal circumstances. A family holiday is not an 
excepƟonal circumstance. 

Uniform  
 Please make every effort to ensure that your child is wearing the correct  
Uniform and that it is clearly labelled. Children should wear completely black 
shoes – not trainers. t is important that the P.E kit is seen as an extension of 
our school uniform, therefore our high standards should 
be kept. P.E kits should only be worn on specified P.E days, which will change 
each half-term. Please note that children should not wear any form of jewel-
lery (only stud earrings are allowed and should not be worn on PE days) and 
hairstyles and accessories must conform with school policy. No ‘extremes’ of 
hairstyles are allowed.  

School Bags and Home School Diaries 
We ask that your child only bring the schoolbook bag to school each day. Due 
to space restricƟons in our classrooms,  no large rucksacks will be permiƩed in 
school. Please ensure that your child also packs their Home/School Diary in 
their bag each day. These are an essenƟal form of communicaƟon and  
also key to our approach to learning and independent study. 

Snack 
Children in Years 1-6 can bring in their own healthy snack to eat at breakƟme.  
This must not be chocolate, crisps or a sugary cereal bar.  Water boƩles are 
permiƩed but these must only be filled with water.  



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Advice for parents at the start of the school year 

It is common for children to feel nervous about going back to school aŌer summer holi-
days. To help calm their nerves and make sure they’re prepared for the school term make 
sure: 

● BedƟmes are adjusted to get back into a healthy rouƟne 

● Children are not taking any devices like mobile phones or tablets to bed with them that 
will stop them from sleeping 

● They eat breakfast every morning. 

Talk to your children about their day at school. It is important that they can talk to 

you if they are worried about anything. 

Online Safety  

Tip of the Week 

Seƫng Boundaries around Gaming 

 

Almost half (46%) of 8- to 11-year-olds in the UK play online video games with people 
that they don’t necessarily know. While 55% of parents of young gamers worry that their 
child might be pressured into making expensive in-game purchases. 

Most children find gaming immensely enjoyable, but its volume of potenƟal risks – and 
capacity to influence behaviour – oŌen make it problemaƟc for parents. See the aƩached 
#WakeUpWednesday guide  that suggests some sensible ground rules for promoƟng safer, 
healthier gaming habits. 

 

 






